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A Proclamation

for His Excellency Governor Deval L. Patrick
Whereas Two of every three Massachusetts students entering college in the state attend one of our twenty-nine public colleges and universities; and

Whereas The quality of a student’s college education is tied directly to the quality of the faculty at the institution; and

Whereas The average State College faculty salary is 10% lower than the average at our national peer institutions, without taking account of the high cost of living in Massachusetts; and

Whereas There are difficulties recruiting the most highly qualified candidates for State College faculty positions due to low salary offers; and

Whereas Faculty and librarians are leaving the State College system because salaries become less competitive over time; and

Whereas The faculty most at risk of leaving the State Colleges are in disciplines needed to rebuild our state’s economy, such as business, computer science and nursing and health sciences; and

Whereas The governor of Massachusetts has proposed a 67% increase in health insurance premiums for nearly all State College faculty and librarians, resulting in a considerable pay cut; and

Whereas The governor of Massachusetts has yet to authorize any salary increases for State College faculty and librarians through the collective bargaining process; and 

Whereas The governor of Massachusetts has issued a proclamation to establish March 31 to April 4, 2008, as “Public Higher Education Week,”

Now, therefore, we, Representatives of Faculty and Librarians in the nine State Colleges, do hereby proclaim that support for public higher education demands support for the faculty and librarians at these institutions, and call upon His Excellency Governor Deval L. Patrick to authorize a timely offer of a fair and equitable salary proposal at the State College bargaining table.

A CALL FOR ACTION!

The faculty and librarians at the State Colleges are proud of the accomplishments of our students and graduates and the contributions they make to Massachusetts and its economy.

However, the ability for us to provide a quality education is being eroded by the difficulties the colleges have recruiting and retaining top-notch faculty.  This is a direct result of the failure of the Commonwealth to maintain State College faculty salaries at a nationally-competitive level.

A Proclamation of Public Higher Education Week is great… but more than a Proclamation is needed to reverse this trend.

Please call, fax, write or email Governor Patrick to let him know that actions speak louder than words.  Contact the governor and say…

“Governor Patrick:  To maintain and improve the quality of education at the State Colleges, the salaries of our State College faculty and librarians need to be competitive with those at our national peer institutions.  Please authorize a fair and equitable salary proposal at the State College bargaining table.”

Call:

617–725–4005

888–870–7770, toll-free in Massachusetts

Fax:

617–727–9725 (fax the proclamation)

Write:

Governor Deval L. Patrick

Massachusetts State House

Office of the Governor

Room 360

Boston, MA  02133

Email:
Go to www.mass.gov; then click “contact us” at bottom of the page.  In the middle of the page, click the link to the “Governor’s contact form.

Thank you for your support of our work on behalf of the Commonwealth.
